
From: Mike Langrehr <mnlangrehr@bellsouth.net>
To: chad@stickyfingers.comchad@stickyfingers.com

marcia.adams@scdmv.netmarcia.adams@scdmv.net
Date: 4/12/2007 9:23:11 PM

Subject: Meeting Today with CIO and Folks

Chad

Marcia and I had a very interesting but frustrating meeting with the CIO 
folks. I think we are getting closer to identifying the problem but I am 
still not sure of the kinds of solutions we might or should recommend.

We have another meeting on Tuesday with the Agency CIO's and I expect that 
to be a little bit more informative but still a little contentious.
Unfortunately, I think they see GEAR as a way out of their current troubles 
with the CIO. This cannot be "fixed" quickly but in the near term I think 
it is possible to make some significant progress.

I would like you to think about getting the Committee back together to see 
where we are and get an assessment from each person as to where we might 
think we are. I am ready to start thinking about writing some 
recommendations but I do not want to start on them without some idea about 
where everyone is headed.

I realize that in all likelihood not everyone in the group shares my view of 
the B&CB or the state of management therein. I think we can still get 
together and discuss what we are discovering without telling everyone 
everything we know or even making our findings clear. I really would like 
to hear what everyone in the group is finding and where they seem to be 
headed. I would like to see if Marcia and I are any where near where the 
rest of the group is.

Thanks.

Mike Langrehr
107 Interlachen Ct. SW
Aiken SC 29803 
803-502-0126
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